
 

**Half Term** 

We break for half term TOMORROW and  
re-open on Monday 24th February.  

 

Good 

 

WORLD BOOK DAY 

We are celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 5th March. The theme this year in conjunction 
with other schools in the Beacon partnership is based around the book the 'Great Kapok Tree' by 
Lynne Cherry. If you google it you can watch a YouTube video of it being read, you can also look 
at copies of the book online (https://www.scribd.com/document/421718373/THE-GREAT-KAPOK-

TREE-pdf ). We also have a number of copies in school.  

We would like pupils who want to get involved with World Book Day to dress up or wear 
something linked to the book. The book is all about conservation and the destruction of the tropical 
rainforests. Pupils can come as animals or explorers or anything else that they think fits the theme, 
this can be done through wearing a mask and does not need to be an expensive outfit. There will be opportunities for pupils 

without a costume to make a mask in school. 

We understand that some parents may have already purchased World Book Day outfits for their children, which are not 
related to the book above. If you have, then please do not worry - children are welcome to still come dressed as a character 

from a book.  

Sad On Monday 9th March we are having a 
whole school Science Day. We would like all 
children, if possible, to bring a white shirt 

(does not have to be new) that they can use 
as a lab jacket. If parents have any old white 

shirts from older pupils that they would 
usually throw out then we would love to have 
them. We would like to use them on the day 
and then keep them to use as art shirts. Can 

you please send any unwanted shirts into 
school with your child. To ensure every child 

has a shirt it would be useful for it to be 
brought in the week before. Thank you. 

A huge THANK YOU to 
the Co-op on Darlington 

Road for raising money to 
help us improve our             

Reading Garden at KS2 
by holding a Raffle. 

Tickets can be purchased 
directly from the shop, or 

alternatively, we have 
some available from the 
KS2 office on a morning 

before school starts. 



Viking Day 

As we speed towards a well earned half-term break we have had a busy week at 
Alverton. It was a pleasure to see the pupils in Y3/4 enjoying their Viking Day where 
they took the opportunity to get involved in making long boats, clay pots, Viking games 
and even making some Viking Bread. It has been great to see the pupils enthused about 
the activities they are doing and also how it has helped them develop their knowledge 
of the Vikings. 

Curriculum  

We have invested lots of time in developing a curriculum that provides our pupils with 
the very best opportunities to learn new knowledge and develop new skills. At the heart 
of this is our 'book-based curriculum' which provides pupils with an opportunity to 
develop learning through Science, Geography and History. This is then supported by the 
work pupils do in Art, Music and DT as well as other subjects such as RE, PSHE, PE and 
Computing.  

Internet Safety Day  

Pupils were also involved in Internet Safety Day this week, we had workshops in Y5/Y6 
at KS2 and teachers shared books at KS1 and had discussions with pupils. I delivered 
an assembly on staying safe online and it was amazing how much pupils knew about 
the online world and different apps particularly those that link to social media.  As well 
as 'Three Top Tips' for staying safe online - you will also find a list of things you can do 
to support your children staying safe online attached to the newsletter as well as an 
information sheet about 'Tik-Tok' this is a popular social media app and pupils in both 
KS1 and KS2 have told me about it. 

THREE TOP TIPS  - How To Talk About Online Safety  

Explore apps and sites together 

Ask your child about things they've seen online  

Reassure your child that you won't overreact 

PCSO 

PCSO Alex Bilby has now left his role to commence police officer training in County 
Durham. Alex did a great job in supporting the school, attending events and was well 
known within the community. We will let you know who the new PCSO will be when it 
is confirmed after half-term. 

Y6 Bake Sale 

A huge thanks to all parents and pupils who contributed to the Y6 bake sale by either 
baking or buying - there was a 
huge array of cakes delivered to 
school on Wednesday morning - 
very tempting! Thank you. 

 

I would like to wish everyone a  

lovely and safe half term and we  

look forward to seeing you all on  

Monday February 24th.  



FS1 (JST) 

Kacey McLaren 

Ethan Stamper 

 

FS2 (KK) 

Penelope Bonney 

Indie-Jai Marchant 

 

YR1 (LE) 

Sophia Stockdale 

Ezemai Wilson 

 

YR 2 (JA) 

Kayden Tolu 

Lexi Clark 

 

 

YR 3 (EC) 

Oscar Mullan 

Freya Stapylton 

Layla March 

YR 3/4 (JB) 

Kallia Lowe 

Lucas Whittle 

YR 4 (ET)  

JJ Barraclough 

Chenelle Wilbor 

YR 5 (SE) 

Brody Reilly-Scott 

Joe Young 

YR 6 (CA) 

Leland Doy 

Sam Young 

STARS OF THE WEEK! 

Going for Gold Awards                                                
FS2 (KK) 

Layla-Mai Steel 

McKenzie Thirling 

Kalen Salkeld 

Cameron Campbell 

Isaac Smith 

 

Year 1 (LE) 

Macauley Fenny 

Dan Wyer 

Georgia Lincoln 

Leo Ord 

Freddie Barraclough 

Christopher Gibson 

Thomas Heslop 

Year 2 (JA) 

Logan Daniel 

Ryan Thompson 

Holly White 

Sarah Alhsria 

Joshua Smedley 

Mustafa Almousa 

Maiya Stevenson 

 

Year 3 (EC) 

Havarna Clarke 

Emiliana Bainbridge 

Sarah Oliveira 

Harvey-Lee Kitchin 

Logan Doherty 

Wynter Seymour 

 

Year 3/4 (JB) 

Savannah Seymour 

Charlie Brundle 

Ahlam Almousa 

Leo Person 

Bella Brown 

Will Stockdale 

 

Year 4 (ET) 

Baraah  Alhsria 

Brody Lowe 

Joshua Osgood 

Keyona 

Butterworth 

Macen Bonney 

Lily Robinson 

 

Year 5 (SE) 

Ryan Kirk 

Imogen OèConnor 

Scarlett Zatrak 

Kai Mawdesley 

Anthony Gilbert 

Jake Ord 

Lexi Walker 

 

 

 

Year 6 (CA) 

Madison Carney 

Billy Davidson 

James Humphreys 

Ruby Walker 

Jack Martin 

Sydney White 

Chloe Hodgson 

 

 

 

 

**Celebration Assembly**                  
Every Friday Morning 

KS1 9.10am         KS2 8.50am 

Attendance for: LAST WEEK 

 % Attendance 

Mrs Kirby 92.3% 

Mrs Eastwood 96.2% 

Miss Adams 93.2% 

Miss Chamberlain 97.6% 

Mrs Brugmans 97.3% 

Miss Turner 93.9% 

Miss Eddowes 95.8% 

Mrs Alexander 96.3% 

School Total: 95.3% 



Alverton is a nut free school, due to some of our children having severe nut allergies.                                      
We would appreciate your co-operation whilst making packed lunches. Thank you. 

KEEP UP TO DATE WITH 
EVENTS IN SCHOOL BY LIKING 

OUR FACEBOOK PAGE OR 
FOLLOWING US ON TWITTER! 

Now that the cold weather is here please can we remind parents 
to ensure children are suitably dressed; jumper/cardigan, warm/

waterproof coat, hat/gloves/scarf. Children go outside for 
morning playtime and lunchtime so it is important that they are 

appropriately dressed. Thank you.  

DATES EVENTS 

13th February Miss Chamberlain Y3 Class Assembly 9.15 KS2 

HALF TERM     Friday 14th February ã Monday 24th February 

24th February Children return to school 

25th February Y3/4 Cricket Coaching Starts 

26th February Year 2 (JA) DEEP Afternoon. Parents invited from 2pm 

27th February Miss Turner Y4 Class Assembly 9.15am 

4th March Year 5 (SE) DEEP Afternoon. Parents invited from 2pm 

5th March WORLD BOOK DAY  

5th March Y3/4 Tchoukball 

9th -13th March Science Week. Theme: Our Diverse Planet 

12th March Mrs Kirby FS2 Class Assembly KS1  9.15 

13th March Sport Relief Day 

19th March Y5/6 Mental Maths Competition. Applegarth 1.15pm 

19th March Y5/6 Hi 5 Netball 1pm at Hambleton Leisure Centre 

20th March Motherès Day afternoon 

24th March PARENTS EVENING 3.30pm ã 6pm 

25th March Y5/6 Show Racism the Red Card Workshop 

26th March PARENTS EVENING 3.30pm ã 6pm 

26th March Y3/4 Quicksticks Hockey 1pm at Hambleton Leisure Centre 

30th March Easter 50 square raffle on each site. Guaranteed Prize £1 a go 

1st ã 3rd April Easter Egg/Bonnet can be brought to school 

2nd April Easter 50 square raffle winners announced 

2nd April Easter Egg Competition judged ã Take eggs home. 

EASTER HOLIDAY       Friday 3rd April ã Tuesday 21st April 

20th April TRAINING DAY ã SCHOOL CLOSED 

If your child is going to be absent from school, please ensure you let us know by ringing 
us on (01609) 773524 and pressing option 1. You can then leave a message, with your 

childès name, class & the reason for their absence.  

SPRING TERM DATES                                                                                                            
**DATES IN RED ARE NEW OR HAVE RECENTLY BEEN CHANGED** 




